Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
CH2M Hill
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Wednesday, December 9, 2015, 1:30 p.m. – 3:30 p.m.
PLACE: Osceola County Administration Building – BCC Chambers, 1 Courthouse Square, Kissimmee, Florida 34741
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Project ID Number: 433693-2-22-01.
The third Agency Project Advisory Group (APAG) meeting is being held for the Interstate 4 (I-4) Poinciana Parkway Connector Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study. The meeting will present a project update and the results of the corridor analysis and evaluation known as the Alternative Corridor Evaluation (ACE) process and obtain comments on the corridors that are recommended for further evaluation. The APAG consists of environmental resource agencies that have permitting and/or approval authority, other governmental and non-governmental organizations, and other stakeholders. Members of the APAG will provide input into the development and evaluation of transportation improvement options at this meeting and throughout the duration of the project. The purpose of this study is to evaluate new or enhanced roadway connection(s) from I-4 to the greater Poinciana area in Osceola and Polk Counties. More information about the project can be found on the project website at www.I4PoincianaConnector.com.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator, (386)943-5367, Jennifer.Smith2@dot.state.fl.us.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Amy Sirmans, FDOT Project Manager, 719 S. Woodland Boulevard, DeLand, Florida 32720, amy.sirmans@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Tara Jones, Consultant Deputy Project Manager, 225 East Robinson Street, Suite 505, Orlando, Florida 32801, (407)650-2158, Tara.Jones@ch2m.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Amy Sirmans, FDOT Project Manager, (386)943-5404, amy.sirmans@dot.state.fl.us.
